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It is always a pleasure to receive and add a piece of 
regional art to the Shafer Art Gallery’s permanent 
collection.  Dr. Mary Davidson Cohen visited the gal-
lery recently and 
saw that we had 
a Rudolph Gor-
man print.  Being 
pleased that we 
had one, she of-
fered to donate 
one of the Gorman 
framed prints that 
she personally 
owns. Of course 
we were pleased 
to accept this gift 
and the Founda-
tion is the proud 
recipient of “Sha-
wana” , a 25 x 33 
Native American 
Lithograph.

Gorman grew up  
in a traditional Na-
vajo Hogan and began drawing at age 3.  His grand-
mother helped raise him, recounting Navajo legends 
and enumerating his genealogy of artist ancestors. 

In 1958 he received the first scholarship from the 
Navajo Tribal Council to study outside of the United 
States, and enrolled in the art program at Mexico 

City College.  He 
later studied art 
at San Francisco 
State University.  
In 1968 he opened 
his Navajo Gallery 
in Taos, the first 
Native American-
owned art gallery 
in Taos.  Harvard 
University rec-
ognized him for 
“notable contri-
butions to Ameri-
can art and Native 
American culture” 
in 1986. 

The new acquisi-
tion will be viewed 
by many of our 
gallery guests and 

it is always nice to receive art from generous donors.  
We appreciate Dr. Cohen’s interest in the success of 
our gallery.

Gorman print donated to the Gus Shafer Art Gallery

“Shawana”, a 25 x 33 Native American Lithograph, donated by Dr. Mary Davidson Cohen.



Mini Grants Produce Large Gifts

Volume 6, Issue 2                                                                          FOUNDATION FOCUS                                                                                            Page 2

The 2012 Foundation Clay Shoot, which was held 
in April, gives opportunities to Barton faculty to en-
hance the learning experience in their classroom.  
Each year the Foundation Board of Directors deter-
mines how the proceeds will be used and this is 
the fifth year they decided to fund faculty 
mini-grants.  They have seen the bene-
fit it has created in past years and they 
like being involved in the grant selec-
tion process.

A total of $9,949.32 was awarded to 
12 recipients.  Each faculty member 
submits an application describing 
the item(s) they want to purchase 
and how many students will be able 
to take advantage of this opportu-
nity.   If selected, this allows the instructor to pur-
chase an enhancement they might not otherwise 
have because their own department budget will 

not cover the added expense.  This year we had 
143 shooters participate in the Clay Shoot which 

allows us to be the largest shoot in 
the State of Kansas.  The shooters 
realize this is a worthy and differ-

ent fundraiser so they come and 
enjoy the day (no matter what type of 
weather we have) knowing they are 
making a difference for the Barton 
students.  Many of them go home 
from the shoot with a nice gift thanks 

to the strong support the Founda-
tion receives in sponsorships.  This is a 

unique fundraiser that continues to be 
very successful and the proceeds have in-

creased each year. 

Next year’s Foundation Sporting Clay Shoot will be 
held on Sunday, April 21st at LaSada Sporting Clays 
and Hunting Service located south of Russell.

Drum Roll for the Drumline

The Board of Directors approved a funding request to assist in purchasing drum line equipment to enhance 
recruiting, offer a popular performance venue to musicians enrolled in performance classes, and negate the 
need to borrow equipment.  Steve Lueth, Director of Instrumental Activities, made the request because they 
did not have enough in their yearly allocated budget; however, he feels this will 
be a positive enhancement to his program and public performances.  The 
Foundation donated almost half the cost of the drums.  The purchase 
will include two field snares, two marching quad drums and four bass 
drums. This addition to the music program will serve about 20 cur-
rent students along with many future participants.  Each year the 
Foundation approves funds and sets aside the money to be used 
for special funding requests for projects that the faculty may need 
to improve their programs, which will enhance their opportuni-
ties to involve students or be used for recruiting new students to 
Barton.

We are anxious to have the drum line participate in campus activi-
ties and events, and look forward to hearing them perform.
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Silver Cougar Club Continues To Be Active
The Foundation’s Silver Cougar Club (SCC) continues 
to be very active. This group of 55 years and older cit-
izens of our local communities have the opportunity 
to become a member of this special group that takes 
trips, classes, and attend other social events. Many 
join to attend athletic events free or take in one of 
our cultural events in the Fine Arts Auditorium.  Oth-
ers want to take academic classes at a very low cost.  

We always have good participation in the day trips 
which might include going to a theater production 
or go to some location to increase their awareness 
in culture, history or even a new cuisine. Whatever 
the reason the one thing we know for sure is they are 
learning more about Barton Community College and 
they become actively involved in what is happening 
on “the hill”.

We now have 525 members from several different 
communities in our region.  Check out the member-
ship (www.bartonscc.org) to see if it fits into your 

lifestyle and desire to share educational endeavors 
as well as some fun experiences.  Coleen Cape is the 
coordinator of this group and plans all of the activi-
ties and writes the bi-monthly newsletter to keep 
you well informed of what’s happening with the 
group. Donna McCormick makes sure you receive all 
of the membership benefits (gifts & birthday cards, 
etc.) that come with being a member of this special 
Barton group. 

An advisory board meets to assist Coleen in deter-
mining what the group would enjoy in special class-
es, seminars, or trips. The dues are minimal but the 
experience has maximum benefits.  Please think 
about becoming a Silver Cougar Club member.

Trip: WichiTa
TheaTre
ProducTion

class:
QuilTing WorkshoP

event:
silver cougar club
dinner

Trip:
ks sTaTe Fair

class:
kansas

hisTorY

event:
cougar

baskeTball
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Adams, Brown, Beran & Ball, CPA Scholarship
American State Bank Business Studies Scholarship
Anonymously Funded Basics Program Scholarship
G. E. and Lois Alban Academic Scholarship
Elmer and Frances Amerine Scholarship
Regina Ault Scholarship
Golda Underhill Bailey Memorial Scholarship 
Bank of America Scholarship
Nancy Bartley Scholarship
Barton Community College Alumni Scholarship
Barton County Bar Association Scholarship
Barton County Medical Society Scholarship
Barton Enhancement and Scholarship Team Scholarship
Barton Faculty ECF Scholarship
Amos Bayer Memorial Scholarship
Wayne Becker Memorial Scholarship
Virgil and Eloise Belford Scholarship
George and Jane Bemis Scholarship
Danny and Darlene Biggs Scholarship
Danny and Darlene Biggs Nursing Scholarship
Maloy and Pauline Breitenbach Allied Health Scholarship 
Neva and L. E. Brocher Scholarship
Clair and Jean Cavanaugh Scholarship
Central Kansas Medical Center Staff Allied Health Scholarship
Central Kansas Upward Bound High School Scholarship
Central Kansas Upward Bound Transfer Scholarship
Challenge ECF Scholarship
Marilyn K. Funk-Charles Scholarship
Clara Barton Nursing Scholarship
George Cusick Scholarship
Edith and Harry Darby Foundation Scholarship
Jess E. Darnall Scholarship
Verna S. Davis Memorial Scholarship
Frank J. Dome Memorial Scholarship

Dove Chevrolet Buick Cadillac Scholarship
Quentin Dressler Memorial Scholarship 
Irva E. Fair Drews Memorial Scholarship
Lynn & Hazel Duke Memorial Scholarship
ECF First Baptist Church Scholarship
Jackie Elliott Student Support Scholarship
Chrissie Roe Evans and Dick B. Evans Memorial Scholarship
Ira and Eunice Farmer Memorial Scholarship
Farmers Bank & Trust Financial Management Scholarship
Jerry E. Felkel Memorial Scholarship
F. D. Forbes Scholarship
Emil John Gabelmann Memorial Scholarship
Gus and Ethel Gagelman Memorial Scholarship
Clifford and Pauline Getz Scholarship
Great Bend Farm Equipment/Hopkins Scholarship
Ernest Grossardt Memorial Scholarship
Jeanette K. Haak Memorial Scholarship
Leila Hamilton Scholarship
Larry Harvey Memorial Scholarship
Jim and Jo Ann Heaton Memorial Endowment
Heartland Riders for Christ Chapter Scholarship
Elsa Hiatt Academic Scholarship
Grant Lee Hoener Memorial Scholarship
Harold Hudnall Scholarship
Karen Jensen Ireland Memorial Scholarship
Marian Isern Scholarship Fund
Graydon Johnson Memorial Scholarship Fund
Edward L. “Dusty” Jones MLT Scholarship
Ramona J. Goering Keenan Memorial Music Scholarship
Stanley and Elizabeth Post-Kimple Memorial Scholarship
Mary King Fine Arts Endowment
Louis S. and Mary L. Kinzel Family Memorial Scholarship
Kirkman Endowment for Academic Studies
Ashton Knorr Koelsch Memorial Scholarship
Emmet and Elizabeth Koelsch Academic Scholarship
Helen M. Koopman Memorial Scholarship
Mary C. Krause Memorial Scholarship
The Kummer Family Scholarship
LaOpportunidad Scholarship
Clarence and Lucile Lebbin Memorial Scholarship
Dr. Raymond J. Leiker Scholarship for MLT Studies
Nell Lyons Scholarship
M. E. “Eustace” Marmie Memorial Scholarship
Wilfred B. Marquis Memorial Scholarship
Tony and Marguerite McAnnulla Memorial Fund
Grace and Clay McConnell Memorial Scholarship
Bryan and LaVerne McCullough Endowment
J. A. Mermis, Jr. Memorial Scholarship
Mid American Energy Holdings Company Scholarship
Betty L. Miller Memorial Scholarship
Marlene Morrison Endowment Fund
Keith and Marian Mull Endowment for Academic Studies
George and Ruth Murdy Memorial Scholarship
Roger and Mary Lou Murphy Honorarium Scholarship
Roger and Mary Lou Murphy Scholarship
NACE International/Kansas Section of NACE International Scholarship
W. G. and Beatrice Nicholson Memorial Scholarship
Melvin O. Nuss Academic Award

2012-2013 Academic Scholarships

The Barton Community College Foundation
sincerely thanks the donors whose generosity,

vision, and foresight created the following
endowments and annually funded scholarships 

which assist Barton Community College
and its students:



Loren and Maxine Pease Scholarship Fund
Rosalie Jean Pennington Memorial Scholarship
Post Rock Jaycees Basics Program Scholarship
Ralph & Michael Raffelock Memorial Scholarship
Monica Bell Reser Memorial Scholarship
William and Johanna Rinker Nursing Scholarship
Mamie Robl Memorial Endowment
W. R. and Yvonne Robbins Scholarship in Financial Management
Grace Rowden Scholarship
Tony and Edna Schartz Memorial Scholarship
Donna Schmidt Memorial Scholarship
Fred and Renee Schmitt Memorial Scholarship
Glen A. Schuetz Family Scholarship
Larry and Kathy Schugart Scholarship
Genevieve Schulz Memorial Scholarship
Ray “Jiggs” Schulz Memorial Scholarship
Carl W. Sebits Scholarship in Business Administration
L. E. “Gus” Shafer Endowed Memorial Scholarship

Silver Cougar Club Scholarship
Frank and Lelia Smith Scholarship Fund
Bill E. Sowles Memorial Scholarship
Lisa Spatz-Smith Memorial Scholarship
Walter and Betty Straub Scholarship
Sunflower Bank Scholarship
Superior Essex Academic Award
George Tregellas Chairman’s Scholarship
George and Cleo Tregellas Scholarship in Music
Landon Unruh Memorial Scholarship
Loren and Gayle Unruh Scholarship
Frank (Ryan) Vondra Scholarship
Vocal / Instrumental Music Scholarship
Dean Wells Memorial Scholarship
William C. Wells Memorial Scholarship
Western Kansas Manufacturers Scholarship
Don and Phyllis Whelan Academic Award
Larry Zinn Scholarship
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Allison Adams, Coldwater
Cathryn Anschutz, Lucas
Jonna Anspaugh, Great Bend
Jan Ashford, Harveys Lake
Lisa Baker, Ellinwood
Kelsey Beakey, Great Bend
Cody Behrends, Great Bend
Matthew Boden, Hoisington
Ashley Boeger, Great Bend
Shelby Boor, Olmitz
Melissa Booth, Fort Riley
Emily Bowers, Great Bend
Jayme Bradley, Hoisington
Desiree Branick, Russell
Kaycee Brown, Great Bend
Marcus Brown, Great Bend
Logan Buehler, Great Bend
Kathleen Bush, Great Bend
Sabrina Campbell, Great Bend
Brandon Cantrell, Ellsworth
Jasmine Carey, Junction City
Jessica Carr, Olmitz
Samantha Carroll, Atwood 
Beth Chilcott, Great Bend
Jacob Christiansen, Ellinwood
Chelsea Churchill, Ellinwood
Whitney Churchwell, Bird City
Cody Clair, Ellinwood
Andrea Clapham, Hays
Allan Clark, Great Bend
Jennifer Colborn, Great Bend
Kelsey Couture, Great Bend
Krystal Cowan, Hoisington
Brittany Crabtree, Quincy
Kathryn Craft, Larned
Kelsey Crosby, Great Bend
Jacob Crotinger, Bison
Haley Deines, Great Bend

Nikki Demel, Great Bend 
Kristi DeWerff, Ellinwood
Ruthann DeWerff, Ellinwood
Malia Disque, Great Bend
Courtney Dobyns, Pawnee Rock
Alyssa Dowson, Great Bend
Blake Duden, Beloit
Sunshine Durfey, Lorraine
Ronald Eades, Great Bend
Kimberly Elliott, Great Bend
Nicholas Elliott, Great Bend
Tiara Espinosa, Ellinwood
Jaimie Fehr, Great Bend
Jessica Ferguson, Salina
Jennifer Frise, Great Bend
Talyn Froelich, Russell
Cora Garner, Great Bend
Emily Garrard, Wilson
Paul Gillespie, Chase
Makayla Gotchall, Great Bend
Tabitha Gray, Great Bend
Josh Greer, Hoisington
Leighton Grover, Johnson
Colton Halstrom, Hoisington
Kevin Handt, Bloomington
Garrett Hayes, Ellinwood
Shelby Heier, Salina
Deedra Heinrich, Wilson
Meagan Henry, Great Bend
Robin Hickel, Claflin
Aleta Hill, Manhattan
Ashley Hillegeist, Great Bend
Rebecca Hochman, Lorraine
Branson Hoffman, Larned
Seth Humphreys, Sterling
Kenzi Husted, Almena
Aurelio Ibarra, Macksville
Heather Jackson, Great Bend

Kelsey Kaemmerer, Great Bend
Daniel Klima, Hoisington
Chase Kruse, Larned
Katherine Lawson, Hoisington
Amanda Lewis, Claflin
Shelly Linke, Chase
Caitlin Lunsway, Rexford
Lacey Major, Dorrance
Mackenzie Malone, Great Bend
Kevin Manase, Great Bend
Dominic Manley, Olmitz
Adriana Martinez, Great Bend
Luola Mayo, Junction City
Keyton McAtee, Lakin
Diane McReynolds, Ellinwood
Laela Menzer, Great Bend
Kasey Miller, Lyons
Jack Mitchell, Great Bend
Julio Montes, Great Bend
Derek Moos, Ellinwood
Rachel Morales, Ellinwood
Joshua Murphy, Great Bend
Ashley Myers, Tribune
Dustin Myers, Tribune
Dekota Nelson, Otis
Kaycee Niermeier, Hoxie
Matthew Niles, Great Bend
Melissa Ogden, Great Bend
Javier Ortiz, Macksville
Caitlin Peak, Kirwin
Tina Pechanec, Otis
Kindra Perez, Larned
Portia Perez, LaCrosse
Dakota Peterson, Great Bend
Sherry Pierce, Smolan
Jeffrey Pike, Great Bend
Cody Pretzer, Welda
Sierra Reed, St. John

Tyra Reynolds, Hoisington
Karla Reza, Great Bend
Luis Reza Martinez, Great Bend
Reymundo Rodriguez, Macksville
Rick Sateren, Great Bend
Zackary Schilowsky, Great Bend
Falone Schwartz, Great Bend
Susan Schwartz, Great Bend
Amber Seachris, Great Bend
Ron Seidel, Jr., Great Bend
Christina Sellers, Russell
Victoria Siefers, Ellinwood
Jesse Siefkes, Great Bend
Ashley Smith, St. John
Suzan Smith, Chapman
Tyler Smith, Larned
Nancy Soeken, Great Bend
Brent Stoss, Olmitz
Jamie Stroud, Great Bend
Bridgette Thomas, Pawnee Rock
Jason Toll, Larned
Randall Tousley, Great Bend
Jake Towery, Russell
April Trantham, Great Bend
Tanisha Unruh, Great Bend
Samantha Vachon, Great Bend
Kathleen Verbeck, Great Bend
Lindsey Villarreal, Great Bend 
Stacy Walker, Russell
Brennan Walter, Russell
Kyle Weber, Ellis
Emily Wenke, Great Bend
Anissa Widiger, Great Bend
Kayla Winder, Great Bend
Sierra Winkel, Ashland 
Kristin Wondra, Olmitz
Nicole Woods, Russell

2012-2013 Academic Scholarship Recipients

2012-2013 Academic Scholarships
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Pigskin Pandemonium was the theme the Founda-
tion auction committee chose for the 34th Big Bene-
fit Auction and it was a winner for everyone involved.  
The annual event took place in a new location, the 
Knight of Columbus hall, and at a different time of 
year than usual. All of the changes created a com-
pletely new set-up for the items on sale and seating 
arrangements, but the fans came, the contest was 
played, and the results were considered a big win!!  

We had over 300 people (we had to limit the sale of 
tickets this year due to available space) participate 
with their favorite college or pro football attire with 
the spirit of excitement to make the evening a very 
rewarding experience; allowing funds to be raised 
for the purpose of assisting the Barton students by 
providing scholarships and program enhancements. 
The guests had a specialty dinner which included 
whole hogs being served with several other delec-
table sides to give them a full tailgate experience.

The net proceeds came to over $46,000 which is the 
result of several community volunteers soliciting 
gifts, as well as the Board of Directors along with the 
auction co-chairs inviting individuals and business-
es to not only donate an item for the auction but 
also to attend the event so they can see their gift 
produce financial support for the mission of the 
Foundation. Carr Auction & Real Estate again do-
nated their talents to get the highest bids for the 
live auction items and while they had fun, they en-
ticed this year’s 
football fans to 
contribute their 
best to make it a 
winning oppor-
tunity.

The highlight of our auction is to honor people who 
have truly made a difference by supporting our 
events, encouraging our efforts, or donating finan-
cial gifts.  The Big Benefit Auction co-chairs were 
Jim and Kathy Vopat.  The “Old Bill” honorees were 
the Koelsch Family: June, Ron, and Debbie.  They all 
made the event special by their presence and par-
ticipation.  More than $11,000 raised by “Old Bill” will 
be given out in unrestricted scholarships the fall of 
2013 in the name of the Koelsch family.  To enhance 
the bidding process June Koelsch made one of her   
famous homemade apple pies and the last bidder re-
ceived the fantastic dessert to take home.  

We always appreciate the outstanding support we 
have for this event and even though it takes much 
planning and follow up, we know it is an event that 
our community supports very well and our friends 
and donors look forward to it each year.  Our date for 
the 35th Big Benefit Auction is already scheduled for 
August 24, 2013.  We will start our planning process 
in early March so we once again can make it a special 
friend/fundraiser.  Thanks to each of you for realizing 

the great value this event has and hope 
you put the date on your calendar so 

you won’t miss out on the oppor-
tunity to step forward and assist 
us in what we do for our students. 
We like being winners and en-
couraging our students to be suc-

cessful in their game of pursuing 
their educational 
goals.  Give one 
big cheer for the 
team!!!
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Darnell, Coleen, Donna & Michelle

Barton Community College
2012-2013

Dec. 6
Close of Fall 2012 Semester

Dec. 10-14
No Classes/Offices Open

Dec. 17 & 18
No Classes/Offices Open

Dec. 19, 2012 - Jan. 1, 2013
CAMPUS CLOSED

Jan. 2-4
No Classes/Offices Open

Jan. 14
Spring 2013 Classes Begin

Jan. 21
MLK, Jr. Day

No Classes/Offices Closed

Feb. 9
Homecoming



245 NE 30 RD • Great Bend, KS 67530
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FounDATion
MiSSion STATeMenT

The Barton Community College Foundation exists 
to raise private sector funds by providing leadership 

and to prudently manage gifts to benefit educational 
opportunities and initiatives of the College.

Darnell Holopirek, Executive Director
Barton Community College Foundation

245 NE 30 RD, Great Bend, KS 67530-9251

Phone: 620-792-9367  ~  Fax: 620-786-1138
E-mail: holopirekd@bartonccc.edu

www.bartonccfoundation.org

Inside this issue: 
Front  . . . . .  Gorman Print Donated to Gallery
Pg. 2 . . . . . .  Mini-Grants, Drum Roll
Pg. 3 . . . . . .  Silver Cougar Club Continues to be Active
Pgs. 4 & 5 . . Academic Scholarships & Recipients
Pg. 6 . . . . . . Pigskin Pandemonium Big Win
Pg. 7 . . . . . . Holiday Greetings / BCC Calendar

FoCuS newsletter
December 2012

Volume 6, issue 2


